

Sean McGarvey President March 12, 2020

Brent Booker Secretary-Treasurer

Dear Building Trades Leaders and GPC Committee:

Newton B. Jones Boilermakers

Kinsey M. Robinson Roofers

James P. Hoffa
Teamsters

Terry O'Sullivan

Frank J. Christensen Elevator Constructors

Kenneth E. Rigmaiden Painters and Allied Trades

> James T. Callahan Operating Engineers

Joseph Sellers, Jr. SMART

Lonnie R. Stephenson IBEW

Eric M. Dean

James P. McCourt Insulators

Daniel E. Stepano Plasterers and Cement Masons'

Mark McManus

Timothy J. Driscoll 5AC I am writing this morning to keep you apprised of several inquiries we have received from Building Trades Councils on how to address the coronavirus (COVID-19) issue within the workplace. NABTU, in coordination with the Center for Construction Research and Training (CPWR), has compiled the attached guidelines on how to address personal assessment, workplace response and health directives, and travel guidance in response to COVID-19. The CPWR will continue to update these guidelines often as more information becomes available. To easily access the updates, we encourage you to add the following link to your web browser's bookmarks: www.cpwr.com/covid-19. Included in the attached one-pager are additional links with more information on COVID-19 from the Center for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC), OSHA, and NIOSH.

Finally, there is new federal legislation and regulations related to COVID-19 that will impact our industry and our members. We expect that the U.S. House of Representatives will pass the Families First Coronavirus Response Act (https://rules.house.gov/sites/democrats.rules.house.gov/files/BILLS-116hr6201ih.pdf) today. NABTU worked tirelessly with House Democrats on this legislation and were instrumental in inserting paid sick leave language to directly benefit our members. As we closely monitor the situation, we will stay on top of this bill as we continue to push for its' adoption and keep you informed as it moves to the Senate.

Thank you again for your outreach, and please pass along this vital information to your members.

With kind personal regards, I am

Sincerely and fraternally,

Sean McGarvey

President

cc: Governing Board of Presidents

